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KUNCANOWET TOWN FOREST AND CONSERVATION AREA MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING
DATE:  April 4, 2023
MEMBERS PRESENT: Ron Jarvis, Margaret Watkins, Darlene Jarvis, Patrick “Woody” Bowne, Fred Mullen, 
Dave Nault, Jon Reckard
MEMBERS ABSENT: Peggy Senter, Brett St. Clair
Also present: Donna Dunn

MINUTES: January’s minutes were accepted

Foggs’ field 

Donna Dunn met with the Committee to discuss how Foggs’ field might be made easier to mow.  Donna described the challenges she sees associated with the wet area in the upper field near Gorham Pond Road.  She also questioned whether or not removing the trees from between the upper and lower fields would be advantageous.  Dave Nault suggested that the biggest issue with the lower field is its slope.
Donna asked whether the Committee has plans to cut the brush along the stone walls annually.  Ron Jarvis explained that having a brontosaurus brush out the walls every 3 to 4 years is the most cost effective way for the Committee to fulfill the Town’s agreement with Forrest and Vera Fogg.  Ron added that the brontosaurus may be able to brush out the barn foundation on the day it is contracted to do the perimeter and stonewalls.  Donna stated that she intends to have the foundation sprayed to knock down the invasive plants around it but is concerned about the increasing cost of doing so.  
Donna stressed the importance of maintaining the size of each field by mowing to the field’s edge.  Dave Nault said he thought Bob Searles was doing a better job of mowing each year.

Before Donna left the meeting Ron and Margaret Watkins explained that the Committee has access to very limited funds.  A line item in the Town’s 2023 budget has allocated $1000 for the Kuncanowet Town Forest and Conservation Area.   Any amount not spent in 2023 will lapse and be rolled back into the general fund.  In addition, a small trust fund gifted to help support the area allows the Committee to withdraw only the interest it accrues.        
NEW BUSINESS:

Foggs’ field/Improvements 

Members discussed the application of horse manure vs. cow manure on the field.  However, while cow manure is preferable to horse manure, Bob Searles does not have enough cow manure to amend the entire field.  Bill Nichols has access to horse manure and will truck 12 loads to the field for $1000.  Bob has a spreader and will spread the manure.  Ron offered to contact Matt Tarr from UNH Co-operative Extension to get his opinion on using horse manure before Bill delivers any.  
The following motion was made by Ron Jarvis and seconded by Woody Bowne.  To see if the Committee will vote to expend the thousand dollar line item to truck fertilizer (manure) to Foggs’ field.  The motion passed (7-0).      
Membership
Ron mentioned that the terms of Woody Bowne, Margaret Watkins and Jon Reckard are up.  Jon’s term has expired even though he was recently appointed since he took over Larry Cook’s membership near the end of his 3 year term.      

Culvert replacement (near parking area)
Ron made a motion to see if the Committee will vote to expend the necessary funds to purchase a 15 inch by 30 foot long culvert.  The motion was seconded by Margaret Watkins and passed (7-0).  Jeff Crosby can order the culvert and have it delivered.      
NEW BUSINESS:
Clean-up day

No date was set for a clean-up day.  The trails are currently wet.  A day may be selected and shared via email.  Members mentioned that it would be beneficial to know where there are trail issues before venturing out.  Jon Reckard said he may go in to clear the large tree fall on Hobblebush soon.  He added that there are no trees down on the Mill Pond trail.    

NEXT MEETING:  July 11, 2023, 5:30 PM (tentative, location to be determined)
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED: Darlene M. Jarvis

